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COMING EVENTS 

 

FEBRUARY 

13  Wine Committee Mtg 

14 School Photos 

15 School Photos until 9.30 

16   4.00 Finance Committee 

      7.00 Governing Council 

17 9.00 Celebration Assembly 

19 11.00 Declaration of  

                Vintage 

24  Non -uniform Day  

 

MARCH 

 1  Y10 & 11 Outdoor Ed  

                 Excursion 

 2  Y10/11 Clipsal Excursion 

 6  3.45 Buildings & Grounds 

 7  Y11 Outdoor Ed Aquatics 

     (2 days) 

 8  3.30 Canteen Mtg 

 9  11.30 Year Level Assemblies 

13  Public Holiday 

17  Sports Day 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

OPENING TIMES 

Every Thursday from 

8.30 - 11.10am 

1.45 - 3.45pm 

Our full uniform can be 

viewed by visiting the 

school website 

www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL 

    TraditionñRelationshipsñExcellence 

P - 8562 2022  

F - 8562 1029 

E - dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

W - www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Welcome back to the 2017 school year and a special welcome to our new students and 

families. I am sure you will enjoy your time at Nuriootpa High School through your 

secondary education journey. 

 

Our SACE results again reflect the hard work from students and staff in pursuit of excel-

lence.  We see an above state average for students completing high level VET in their 

Stage 2 courses which has a direct pathway to their chosen vocation.  Congratulations 

to Emily Hankel (98.1) and Matthew Schultz (95.8) who achieved our male and female 

dux awards.  93% of potential completers successfully gained their SACE and 94% of 

stage 2 grades were C and above.  Congratulations to all of our students and we wish 

them all the best for the future.  

  

FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT 

We have had a busy but very productive start to the year.  Our facilities and grounds 

development continues and the school looked fantastic for the return of students.  New 

seating and shade areas, establishment of extra classrooms in the upstairs area, develop-

ment of the Resource Centre (not finalised yet), removal of fencing, upgrade of ovals, 

completion of the Student Support Centre and installation of another cold water foun-

tain have all been achieved over the break.  Our STEM development is at the draft pro-

posal stage and we expect to see further action on this during the year.  We also have 

plans for renovations to toilet blocks during the year and our Fund Raising events will 

continue to contribute to the ongoing development of shade and seating.  A big thank 

you to our grounds staff for their ongoing efforts and the local contractors for their sup-

port.  

 

BUSHFIRE INFORMATION 

Please take note of the Bushfire information regarding bus runs that is included in this 

newsletter. On days classified at CATASTOPHIC our school remains open but buses 

travelling through the designated areas will not operate.  

 

COMMUNICATION  

Our Daymap system allows for improved communication between school and home.  

We encourage all families to gain access to ensure information about assessment, attend-

ance, reporting and events can be shared.  If you donõt have access please email:  

dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au for help in getting connected. 

 

Our newsletters are posted to our website with a notification via email and also via 

Daymap  being sent to parents/caregivers.  If you havenõt supplied your email address 

please arrange for this to occur ASAP where appropriate.  Families can request a paper 

copy of newsletters via their studentõs Home Group teacher if access to email is not pos-

sible. 

 

In 2017, teachers will be providing specific feedback on nominated assessed work in an 

ongoing manner through Daymap (or other methods and notified via Daymap).  

Parent/caregivers without home internet connection can access Daymap via their mobile 

phone, the Town Library, or at the school through prior arrangement. Please contact us 

for any support needed. Term 1 reports will consist of progressive grades and infor-

mation about work attitudes with Parent Teacher interviews conducted at the beginning 

of Term 2.  Any concerns about progress will be followed up during the semester as 

they arise.  We encourage families to work with their student to monitor progress and 

contact the subject teacher if you have any concerns or wish to celebrate good work. 

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au
mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
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EARLY CLOSURE 

Our first early closure was conducted on the first Monday of school and went very smoothly.  Students made great choices to 

listen and follow instructions so we had very few issues.  Thank you to Tennille Burgess, Annie Stutley and Krista Zanker for 

their work in planning and preparation.  The Professional Learning session for staff provides an excellent opportunity to intro-

duce new software and procedures so that staff can begin these actions early in the year.  These Professional Learning sessions 

are vital to support staff in keeping up to date with the constantly changing education field.  Students catching normal time bus-

es will be supervised in the Resource Centre from next week.  If they have alternative arrangements please supply a note for the 

supervising teacher.  If you have any questions please contact the school. 

 

YEAR 8 PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 

Over 180 parents and carers attended this evening on Monday night with the opportunity to meet their students Homegroup 

teacher and be provided with information about starting High School.  It was great to see so many people in attendance and we 

look forward to our educational journey together.  Thank you to Ms Barclay and Mr Moresi for hosting the evening, the Home 

group teachers for their enthusiastic attendance and information and Mr Wright for providing the wine and nibbles!  

 

Neil White  

 

We welcome the following new staff to the Nuriootpa High team:  

 

NEW LEADERSHIP STAFF 

Sarah Afshin Pour  FLO/ILC Coordinator 

Sam Eccles  English Coordinator 

 

NEW TEACHING STAFF 

Kathy Coombs  Maths 

Kym Hampel  Technologies 

John Hegarty  Technologies 

Damien Jones  Science 

Caitlin Randall  Music/HASS 

Jessica Schwarz  ILC 

Bob Woodbury   Maths 

 

NEW ANCILLARY STAFF 

Simon Chiverton  Classroom Support 

Matt Dowling   ICT 

Kylie Dennis     ICT 

 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC TEACHERS 

Jacob Staehr 

Sonia Samian 

 

ACEO (Aboriginal Community Education Officer) 

Sandra Barth 

 

PCW (Pastoral Care Worker) 

Rose Hegarty 

 

Annie Stutely has taken on the Bus Coordinator/Student Services 

role. 

Tennille Burgess has moved to a senior school support role and  

Krista Zanker continues as our Youth Worker.  

 

 

From left - Sonia Samian, Caitlin Randall, Kym Hampel, 

Kylie Dennis, Matt Dowling  

Above - from left - Damien Jones, Kathy Coombs,  

Bob Woodbury, Sam Eccles 

 

 

 

Left - John and Rose Hegarty 
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NEW PASTORAL CARE WORKER 

We warmly welcome Rose Hegarty to Nuriootpa High School as the new Pastoral Care Worker. 

Rose joins the schoolõs Wellbeing Team, and offers a unique dimension of care and support to all 

members of the school community.  Her role as Pastoral Care Worker is to: 

 

* Support the school in its aim to be a safe and supportive learning environment   

* Support the wellbeing of students, staff, and families  

* Link families to community resources and services   

 

Having worked in health, education and community development, Rose brings a wealth of 

knowledge and experience to the role.  She has a passion for equipping and empowering young 

people to ôbe the best they can beõ, and is looking forward to building and strengthening rela-

tionships across the school and wider community.   

 

Rose will be a positive role model, and will provide compassion, understanding and practical support to the school community.  

She will be available in the yard at break times, and will support staff and students within and beyond the classroom ð such as 

with excursions, camps, and programs like Breakfast Club.  Individual personal support is also available for students, with paren-

tal consent.  The role is funded through the National School Chaplaincy Program, and local Christian churches.  

 

Roseõs regular days at school are Mondays, and Thursday afternoons (other days, as necessary).  Her office is located in the 

newly developed Wellbeing Area, accessed via Student Services.  Students can contact her through the Student Services Message 

Box.  Parents and care-givers can contact her by phoning the Front Office (08) 8562 2022, or via 

rose.hegarty846@schools.sa.edu.au   

 
Thank you to those families that have paid the Material and Service charge of $465 which is due Friday 10 February, or have 

made an arrangement to pay by instalments. The first instalment of $152.50 is due on Friday 10 February, $152.50 due on Fri-

day 10 March and $160 due Friday 7 April.  

 

MATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGES PAYMENT OPTIONS 

 

Option 1: Pay in Full 

 

¶ Pay in full by cash, cheque, Eftpos at the Finance Office, credit card over the phone or deposit to the school bank account 

BSB (105-055) Account number 233809740 using your family code or invoice number as the reference. 

¶ Direct Debit ð click on Direct Debit on the school website to pay in full, from your bank account or credit card.  Direct 

Debit will need to be done for individual students.  

OR 

 

Option 2: Payment by Instalment  

 

A Payment by Instalment form was sent to families with the Material and Services invoice in January. The form is also available 

on the school website. The plan has  3 set instalment dates by credit card, cash, cheque or deposit to the school bank account 

BSB (105-055) Account number 233809740 using your family code or invoice number as the reference. The completed form 

can be emailed to dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au , faxed, posted or returned to the Finance Office. 

 

Individual payment plans can be negotiated so please contact the finance office to arrange.  

 

SCHOOL CARD ASSISTANCE 2017  

 

School Card covers the compulsory $305 of the Materials & Services Charge.  Families must apply for School Card annually and 

lodge an application at the school where the student attends. A School Card Form A based on income for the 2015-2016 finan-

cial year was sent with the Material and Services invoice at the beginning of the year. The Form A is based solely on the number 

of dependent children and income for the last financial year. This may not be the correct form for you as there are other ways 

that you may meet the requirements to be eligible for school card assistance such as hardship, change of circumstance, self-

employed, foster children and independent youth allowance. The NHS website has School Card forms required to apply for 

assistance under these circumstances or contact the Finance Office and the relevant form can be sent to you. If you consider that 

you may be eligible for School Card please complete the form that best meets your circumstance and return it to the schoolõs 

Finance Office as early as possible after the commencement of the 2017 school year. If you are unsure of your eligibility and 

require further assistance please contact the Finance Office.  If you are found to be ineligible for School Card then you are liable 

to pay the Materials & Services Charge. 

mailto:rose.hegarty846@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND MANAGEMENT 

Because of the size of our school, our student support and management structures are quite different to those of many smaller 

schools. 

 

Parent/Caregivers primary (first) communication contact and liaison is via their students Home Group teacher.  We also provide 

Year Level and Counselling support as follows:- 

 

Year Level Leadership Teams:- 

 

Managers   Deputy or Assistant Principal  Counselling/Student Support Team 

Year 8  Rob Moresi  Year 8    Anne Barclay (A.P.) Student Counsellors:  Rick Lane/Jenelle Draper 

Year 9 Peter Welford  Year 9    Jay Ferrin (A.P.)  Pastoral Care Worker:  Rose Hegarty 

Year 10 Ruth Bedford  Year 10  Ann Hargreaves (A.P.)  Aboriginal Community Education Officer:   

Year 11 Andrew Turnbull/   Year 11   Kirsty Gebert (D.P.)    Sandra Barth 

             Angus Magarey  

Year 12 Chris Gambell  Year 12  Kirsty Gebert (D.P.) 

  

 

CONTACTING STUDENTS DURING THE SCHOOL DAY 

If a student chooses to bring a mobile phone to school they must use it appropriately and respect school policies and expecta-

tions.  Phones must be turned off and not used during any lesson or structured school event.  We ask that if parents/caregivers 

need to contact students during the day that they do so via our front office reception and NOT by mobile phone or SMS - stu-

dents receiving/accessing calls or messages during lessons is not appropriate and highly disruptive to teaching and learning.  If a 

student becomes unwell during the day we require that they seek support from Student Services first of all and not use mobile 

phones to ask parent/caregivers to collect them.  First Aid staff will assess the situation, provide care/support and if contact with 

home is warranted they will make that a priority.  Please refer to the diary for guidelines about mobile phone usage. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

At Nuriootpa High School, student attendance and safety is a high priority. We know that students who attend regularly are 

more likely to be successful at school. To support this, we would like you to inform the school about any absences of your stu-

dent.  This can be done via a Daymap message, email or phone call. 

 

LEAVING SCHOOL GROUNDS 

Students who need to leave the school grounds during the day must: 

¶ Have a signed diary note with an acceptable reason from their parent/caregiver 

¶ Show that note to their Home Group teacher who will sign the diary and enter details on DayMap attendance  

       records. 

¶ Students returning to school must use the computer in Student Services to record their return. 

¶ Students are not permitted to leave school for the purpose of buying food/lunch down the street.  Parents/Caregivers re-

quests for this will not be supported. 

 

 

CAR PARKING 

DECD only provides on site car parking for employed staff and we currently do not have sufficient spaces for all of our staff.  

Students who choose to drive are able to access parking in the car park located across from the school on Penrice Road.  Please 

be aware that drop off and pick up is not to occur in the car park to avoid safety issues. 

 

 

SCHOOL DIARIES 

The school diaries issued to all Year 8 - 10 students contain a lot more than just a space to record homework!  They are a vital 

conduit for formal communication between home and school and they contain many of the schoolõs most common policies for 

easy reference.  This yearõs diaries also contain a lot of valuable study guides, learning tips and much, much more - check them 

out!  Paper diaries are available for Year 11 and 12 students from the Finance Office for $15, however senior students are encour-

aged to use an electronic diary. 

 

 

CALENDAR 

Our Term 1 calendar is included in todayõs newsletter for your information. 

 

 

EMERGENCY PROCEDURES 

All schools are expected to undertake emergency lockdown and evacuation drills to ensure students and staff understand and 

practice the procedures required to keep people safe.  We have designated procedures to follow in the case of any critical inci-

dent or emergency and the safety and care of all people on site is the number one consideration.  We need to ensure students 

understand the procedures so we will undertake regular drills and must have everyone involved taking the situation seriously.   




